
 
Belton Update  

17th March 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers and Children,  

It has been an incredibly busy couple of weeks in school! Unfortunately, we have also been hit by a lot of staff and 

child illness. There have been extra measures in some classes to try and keep the bugs at bay a little. We have been 

having a great time with World Book Day, Science Week and Red Nose Day and are looking forward to the Great 

Belton Sewing Bee. Do look at WEDUC for details! Also Chocolate Bingo is coming up soon – tickets on sale on 

Monday! 

 

Governor news 

As you will have seen from my WEDUC post Mrs Hall, our Chair of Governors, has decided to step down. She has 

been a great asset to the school and I know we all thank her for her service to the school. Don’t be a stranger!  

During today’s Governors meeting, our new chair, Mrs Jo Lee has been elected. Mrs Lee has been on the Governing 

board a little while now and has written a little something to introduce herself to you all. 

 
Hello! I’m delighted to be the new Chair of Governors at Belton, and as one of the newer members of the board, 
thought I would introduce myself properly. 

I live just outside Ashby-de-la-Zouch, with my husband and two teenage daughters.  
 
 
By day, I am an executive coach, with two specialties that are both relevant to school life: 
Working with leaders with overwhelming workloads and high levels of stress, to help 
them get back in control of their work and work-life balance. Helping people with 
neurodivergences to develop strategies and identify adjustments that enable them to 
fulfil their potential and succeed at work. 

 
When I’m not working, you’ll usually find me either relaxing with a cup of strong black coffee, 

playing board games with my family, getting muddy in my garden, reading a book, swimming laps of a pool…or doing 
something governance related. 
 
I’ve been involved with the governing body at Belton since December 2021. Initially I joined the team as an associate 
member for a year, to support some specific aspects of governance development. But by the time we reached Easter, 
I was hooked! I quickly found I loved the ethos within the school, and was impressed at the dedication of the head 
and staff to making the school a really welcoming, rewarding, warm and stimulating place for the children to be. So, 
when a permanent vacancy on the GB arose, I jumped at the chance to become involved for a longer period. 
 
Although I’ve only been a governor at Belton for a short period, I’ve been a school governor for almost 13 years, 
including more than seven as either chair or co-chair at Donisthorpe Primary School in NW Leicestershire. In that time 
I’ve been involved in almost everything a governor could become involved in, but I have particular interests in staff 
and pupil wellbeing, SEND provision, developing long term strategy, and finance management. 
 
I’m really looking forward to leading the governance team here at Belton, as we continue our journey with staff, 
parents and pupils to ensure all the children get the best possible start to their education and are set for successful 
and enriching lives. Should you need to contact me, please write to me c/o the school office. 
 
 



 
The Office  

With Mrs Smith retiring at Easter the office is low in number on a Monday and Tuesday until Easter. I ask that you 

are mindful of this and anything that needs a quick response you ring as I may not pick up messages. We are have 

recruited and look forward to a new member of the team from after Easter.  

May Day 2023 Saturday 29th April 11.45 am 

May Day at Belton is a very important tradition and in a blink of an eye it will soon be time to start practicing again. 

Don’t worry, instructions about what you need will come out in due course. There is the expectation that the 

children do attend as we can’t do the dances without them. If for any reason your child cannot attend please let us 

know as soon as possible. Thank you in advance. 

 

Subject Corner - a new feature! Learn more about how we approach different subjects here at Belton 

 

 

At our school we want to stimulate the children’s interest and understanding about the life of people who 

lived in the past. We teach children a sense of chronology, and through this they develop a sense of identity, 

and a cultural understanding based on their historical heritage. We have developed a timeline which shows 

this developing sense of chronology and children’s historical knowledge as they proceed through school. 

 

However, the building blocks for our History curriculum start in EYFS where children are taught through 

books and experiences such as knowing about the Wright Brothers and the first aeroplane or talking about 

their family as part of the Past and Present section of Understanding the World.  

In KS1 and KS2, through a big question for the unit eg. The story of the Trojan Horse: historical fact, legend 

or classical myth?, we teach children to understand how events in the past have influenced our lives today; 

we also teach them to investigate these past events and, by so doing, to develop the skills of enquiry, 

analysis, interpretation and problem-solving through research and practical skills. The skills that we want 



 

our children to develop through their time at Belton are summarised in our Belton Primary historian which 

are on our working walls and taught to the children. 

 

More information about the units we teach and when can be found on the History page of the school 

website. 

Mrs C Yendall – History Lead 

 

Well done! 

Golden Book:  

Freddie  

Lewis 

Edward 

Theo 

Ethan 

Caitlin 

Otis 

 

Well done Superstars! 

Also well done to Annalise and Lewis who won the Book mark competition this week. 

 



 
 

Aide Memoire  

We are always trying to help our children make the right choices and to give them the skills to be able to say when 

things go wrong. I think the ideas below are really helpful to aid discussions with children and their behaviour and 

the behaviour of others. 

 

Place2Be: Parenting Smart: Articles 

This is a really good link to help you tackle tricky conversations with your child. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/?utm_source=Schools&utm_campaign=9aa6e0e510-Non-Partner_Schools_Newsletter_March_2023&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c6b02a1e38-9aa6e0e510-221312280


 
Attendance 

Letter from our attendance officer  

You may receive a letter from 

her if your child’s attendance 

is below 90% or of concern. 

Please note I cannot authorize 

holidays in term time unless 

exceptional circumstances.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 IMPORTANT  

Diary dates 

21st March Author Visit 

23rd March Fire Service Visit Year 1 and Year 5  

23rd March Fobs Event Chocolate Bingo 

28th March 6pm Squirrels Easter Performance 

29th March 1.45pm Squirrels Easter Performance  

30th March Year 3/4 Charity Easter Egg Hunt 

Friday 31st March 3.10pm Break up for Easter 

Monday 17th April Back to school 

20th April NSPCC Parent workshops 

24th April Parents’ evening 

26th April Parents’ evening 

29th April May Day 

1st May May Day bank holiday  

8th May Bank holiday King’s Coronation 

9th May-12 May Year 6 SATS 

 

 


